Surrey County Chess Association

a company limited by guarantee not having a share capital

company registration number 5602632

registered office 38 Glebe Road, Ashtead, Surrey KT21

Minutes of the Extraordinary General Meeting 18 August 2015
Venue: Cheam Parochial Rooms, 42 The Broadway, Cheam
Start time 8 pm

Chairman: Mike Gunn

Present (with voting rights)

Dan Rosen, Bertie Barlow (with proxy for Robert Jurjevic and Phil Brooks) Ashtead

Daniel Young Castles and Wallington
David Hodgson Crystal Palace

Peter Lawrence, Brian Skinner Dorking
Trevor Jones, Mike Adams (with proxy for Mike Singleton), Julian Shepley Guildford

Nick Grey Kingston
Richard Thursby Richmond
Martin Cath, David Howes, Ken Chamberlain South Norwood

Paul Durrant, Paul Shepherd Surbiton 

Paul Barasi Wimbledon
Attendee entitled to a casting vote: Mike Gunn (Chairman)
Attendees not entitled to vote: None.

 Apologies for Absence: Neil Cooper, Richard Tillett, Paul Dunican, Chris Kruezer, Angus French, Russell Granat, Derek Coleman and Owen Phillips  

Bye Law 4.4
The Board proposed that for the “Individual Postal Championship” substitute “The John Hawson Trophy”. Peter Lawrence explained that it had been mentioned at the AGM that the Individual Postal Championship and the Rodney James Cup were one and the same and that the John Hawson Trophy had not been added to the list. This proposal will address that situation. It was passed nem.con.

Bye Law 2.6
Speaking on behalf of the Board David Howes explained that category F grades were introduced by the ECF in the January 2015 grading list.  These are based on 5-8 games in the preceding 3 years, of which only 1 game must have been played in the preceding year.  In the opinion of the Board, such grades are not sufficiently reliable to be used automatically in SCCA competitions: excluding F grades would return us to the status quo ante, where the players concerned would be treated as ungraded and the F grade would be just one of the pieces of information used by the Controller in determining a suitable estimate.  The Border League has passed a similar change at its AGM in July. 

The proposal was seconded by Mike Adams.

Trevor Jones pointed out that the Border league approach was a little different. They will use the F Grades unless anyone objects. 

In answer to a question from Nick Grey it was explained that both the SCCA and SCCU have the same approach. The F grades will just be used for information purposes. The Controller will determine the estimated grade. However for county matches the F grades will apply in the national stages.

Trevor Jones requested that it be mentioned on the SCCA website that other leagues may have a different rule in relation to F grades.

The proposal was passed nem.con.
The meeting closed at 8.10 pm.    

